








FULL TEXT FROM COMMENT BOX WITHIN SECTION 8 (PAGE 3) OF THE NOTICE OF REVIEW FORM 

 

“I would like to appeal the planning decision due to factual inaccuracies presented by the objector: 

The planning assessment states “the other flatted property used as a residential dwelling within the 
residential building of 2 Forth Street Lane” 

2 Forth Street Lane the flat below 2A is not a permanent/ long term residence but a second property 
/ holiday home. The owner’s permanent address is elsewhere in Scotland. The owner sometimes 
spends several weeks at a time away from the property during which time their property is either 
unoccupied or used by their family and friends. When they do come, like the guests to our property 
at 2A they have to bring their own luggage, shopping etc. 

You state that “whilst permanent residents are likely to have visitors of their own from time to time, 
those permanent residents would remain in control of security to communal areas”. 

Flat 2, the property below flat 2A, is regularly used by family and friends of the owner when the 
owner is not resident therefore the owner is not in control of security to communal areas such as 
the gate being left open. 

There are only 2 properties, No 2 and 2A sharing the common entrance, unlike in many tenemental 
properties where there are a large number of properties. The use of both is not, for the reasons 
stated, dissimilar given the use of No 2 is not a permanent/long term residence but rather a second 
property/holiday home. Given this, it is not justified to refuse consent in this instance and determine 
that the use of 2A is incompatible with and harmful to the amenity of the occupants of the other 
flatted property, and as such contrary to part e) of policy 30 of National Planning Framework and 
Policy RCA1 of the adopted East Lothian Local Development Plan 2018. 

I would also like to comment on the Council’s Housing Strategy and Development Service statement 
that they “object to this retrospective application as the use of the property as a short term let is 
considered a significant loss as the property is located in North Berwick with a concentrated number 
of short term lets: the short term let is not considered long term established: and the annual 
occupancy rate is low.” 

Michael Wilkie Assessor Valuation Joint Board assessed the property in November 2022 and 
provided a non-domestic rating revaluation 2023 of £6000. Ref 421F700AE2(A). In his assessment 
information about occupancy and availability were submitted and these met the Council’s 
thresholds for a non-domestic rating, I would therefore contest the statement that the annual 
occupancy rate is low. 

Copy of letter dated 30/11/22 attached. 

I hope that you will reconsider this planning application on these grounds.” 

 




